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8 March 2024
Dear Parents/Guardians,
Re: Introduction of a New Detention System

| hope this letter finds you well. | am writing to inform you about some important changes we are implementing in our
school's detention system.

In our continuous efforts to improve the learning environment and foster positive behaviour among our pupils, we have
decided to simplify the detention process. Previously, detentions were assigned by various members of staff, through
subject or social time issues. However, we have now centralized the process, ensuring that all detentions are
completed in the dining hall.

Under the new system, detentions will be based on the accumulation of negative points throughout the current day.
This will allow us to address any behavioural concerns promptly and consistently. The purpose of these detentions is
to provide pupils with an opportunity to reflect on their actions and make amends.

This new system will be in place from the start of Learning Programme 4, Monday 11™ March 2024.
To clarify, here is the breakdown of how detentions will be accumulated:

e -10 points will result in a 20-minute detention

e -15 points will result in a 30-minute detention

o -20 points will result in a 40-minute detention

e -25 points will result in a 50-minute detention

e -30 points will result in a 60-minute detention

e -35 points will result in a 70-minute detention

e -40 points will result in an 80-minute detention

e 45 points will result in a 90-minute detention

We believe that this new system will provide a fair and consistent approach to addressing behavioural issues within
our school community. Detentions will now be completed on the same day they are assigned, ensuring that pupils
have an immediate opportunity to reflect on their actions and take responsibility.

Furthermore, communication regarding detentions will be made through our school communication system, School
Comms, on the same day. This will enable us to keep parents informed about any detentions and provide an
opportunity for dialogue between home and school.

We kindly request your support in reinforcing the importance of positive behaviour and the consequences of negative
actions with your child. By working together, we can create a supportive and productive learning environment that
allows all pupils to thrive.

Part of the Frank Field Education Trust
Frank Field

Social Justice through Excellence in Education

=
=
Birches Head Academy is part of the Frank Field Education Trust incorporated with the Company Number 09904025, - Education Trust
which is an exempt charity. Registered office: 164 Whitby Road, Ellesmere Port, Cheshire CH65 6EA L —



Birches Head Academy

‘ Bi rC h eS H ea d Birches Head Rd, Stoke-on-Trent ST2 8DD

Telephone: 01782 233595

‘ : Aca d - my Email: info@bircheshead.org.uk

Website: www.bircheshead.org.uk

Thank you for your ongoing support and cooperation. If you have any questions or concerns regarding this new
detention system, please do not hesitate to contact the school office.

Yours sincerely,

Guy Baxendale
Vice Principal
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